
Dear Beloved Readers of The Whole Truth,

Deemed as the official organ of The Church Of God In Christ (COGIC), Inc., The Whole Truth is a 
historic periodical that predates the Church Of God In Christ as a Pentecostal church. Our founder, 
Bishop Charles Harrison Mason, founded the newspaper entitled Truth in the late 1890s to inform 
COGIC saints who were spread across the country.  The Truth newspaper then became The Whole 
Truth in 1907. As simple and straight forward the appeal of Bishop Mason’s gospel was, the newspaper 
became an indispensable tool in the organizational development of the Church Of God In Christ. 

Although modern day allows for varying forms of advanced technological communications, The Whole 
Truth is still purposed to inform and inspire COGIC members and Christians everywhere. It is an 
award-winning, Urban, Christian magazine that the Church Of God In Christ has been proud to 
regularly distribute, both digitally and in print.  

With such a rich history as a newspaper and now a magazine, The Whole Truth has, for most of its 
tenure, been subscriber based. With the cost of printing rising over the years, however, we believe 
that it is now time to go all-digital. 

Starting in December 2023, The Whole Truth will be offered as a free, all-digital magazine, solely 
supported by advertisers. Each digital magazine will be available on cogic.org and by email. Soon, you 
will not have to miss a single issue of our church’s oldest and most celebrated periodical!

Please be advised that current print subscribers will continue to receive a printed magazine. However, 
we will no longer offer new print subscriptions once the current subscriptions expire. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at rcoleman@cogic.org.

Sincerely, 

Robert Coleman
Robert E. Coleman, Jr.
Managing Editor 
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